
Enbridge Gas Inc. 

Notice of Study Commencement and Virtual Information Session 

2026 Kimball-Colinville Well Drilling Project 

 
Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) is 
proposing the Kimball-Colinville Well 
Drilling Project in St. Clair Township, in the 
County of Lambton. The purpose of this 
project is to replace deliverability due to 
well abandonments to continue to provide 
residents, businesses and industries with 
safe and reliable natural gas service.   

The proposed Project will involve the 
drilling of two new storage wells in the 
Kimball-Colinville Designated Storage 
Area, and will include temporary drill pads, 
permanent well pads, and new lateral 
lines.  

The information included in this notice was 
developed for the purposes of an 
assessment of potential environmental and 
socioeconomic impacts and does not 
represent the final project scope or design. 
Consultation and engagement with 
Indigenous communities, landowners, 
government agencies, and other interested 
persons is an integral component of the 
Project’s planning process. As such, a 
Virtual Information Session will be held: 

Virtual Information Session (online): 
July 23 – August 8, 2025 

www.solutions.ca/KimballColinvilleWellsER  
 
The presentation from the Virtual 
Information Session will be available for viewing on the Enbridge Gas project webpage once the Virtual Information Session is 
complete. 
 
A questionnaire will also be available as part of the Virtual Information Session, and questions and comments about the proposed 
Project can be directed to the Project email address listed below. Input received during the Virtual Information Session may be 
used to develop the site-specific environmental protection and mitigation measures for the Project. Input and comments about the 
Project are requested by August 26, 2025.  
   
As part of the planning process, Enbridge Gas has retained Stantec Consulting Ltd. (Stantec) to undertake an Environmental 
Study for the Project. The Environmental Study will fulfill the requirements of the Ontario Energy Board’s (OEB) “Environmental 
Guidelines for the Location, Construction, and Operation of Hydrocarbon Projects and Facilities in Ontario, 8th Edition (2023)”. It is 
anticipated that an Environmental Report for the Project will be completed in Fall 2025. Pending a positive recommendation from 
the OEB to the Minister of Natural Resources for the issuance of well drilling licenses under section 40 of the OEB Act, 
construction is anticipated to commence in early 2026.    

For any questions, comments or input regarding the Environmental Study for the Kimball-Colinville Well Drilling Project, 
please contact:  

Shelby Gibson  
Environmental Planner 
Stantec Consulting Ltd.  
Telephone: (613) 804-6362 
Email: 2026KimballColinvilleWellDrilling@stantec.com  
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